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OFFICIAL 

Coast Park Stage One 
Semaphore Park to West Lakes Shore 

Mirani Court Site Compound 
 
The Government of South Australia’s Coast Park initiative aims to improve community access and 
enjoyment of our beaches through the establishment of a continuous 70 kilometre coastal Shared Use 
Path along the metropolitan coastline.  

Construction of Coast Park Stage One, located between Third Avenue, Semaphore Park and the 
northern edge of the Wara Wayingga-Tennyson Dunes Conservation Reserve, will commence in April 
2023. 

In preparation for the start of construction, the contractor (McConnell Dowell) will begin setting up the 
site compound from mid April 2023, weather permitting. The main site office will be located on the 
western side of the Mirani Court car park. A map of the site compound and staff parking is provided 
on the next page.  

This compound will contain site offices and amenities which will overlap both the carpark and the 
grassed area. The grassed area will be reinstated once the site compound is removed at the end of 
the project. 

Some temporary pedestrian detours will be in place around the work site office and pedestrians are 
advised to follow directional signage. Every effort will be made to minimise impacts to the community.  

Key Activities 

During site set up, you may see: 

 use of a crane truck and other small machinery; 

 increased traffic movement and traffic management as required; 

 installation of temporary fencing, site offices and amenities; and 

 set up of a pedestrian detour around the site compound. 

How will these works affect me? 

Once construction has commenced, the compound will generally be occupied between 7am and 5pm 
Monday to Friday, and Saturdays from 8am to 2pm, when possible. The compound will be securely 
locked outside of these working hours. 

Vehicle access to the site compound will be via Mirani Court, with traffic management set up onsite 
when necessary. Please be aware of any changes in traffic conditions. 

Temporary staff car parking will be allocated at the Mirani Court car park, for key project personnel. 
The extent of this staff parking will be reduced or removed on weekends. 
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The compound will be used for the duration of the project, which is expected to be completed in 
October 2023, weather permitting. 

Whilst there will be some temporary impacts for pedestrians and cyclists, access will be maintained at 
all times, with traffic controllers onsite to assist. The Coast Park project team will work closely with the 
community to address any concerns or issues raised during construction.  

Some noise disturbance can be expected at times while these works are completed, however the 
work will be managed to minimise disturbance to nearby residents and businesses as much as 
practically possible. 

Keeping you informed 

The Coast Park project team appreciates your patience and cooperation whilst these important works 
are undertaken. Please see details below to contact the Project Team and register for project 
updates: 

 call 1300 060 456 

 email:  dit.coastpark@sa.gov.au 

 visit:  www.coastpark.sa.gov.au 
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Site compound location 
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